
First Sunday of Lent                        February 18, 2024 

SS. Peter & Paul  
   Eucharist 

     Saturday Vigil:  4 pm 

     Sunday:  8 am 

     Tuesday  8:30 am 

     First Friday:  8:30 am 

Reconciliation  

     Saturday  3:15 pm 

     First Friday  7:45 am 

Holy Rosary  
 Eucharist 

  Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

  Sunday:  10:00 am 

  Wednesday:  8:30 am 

Reconciliation  

  Saturday  5:30 pm 

           Leadership   

St. Ann 
   Eucharist 

     Sunday:  8:00 am 

     Thursday:  8:30 am 

Reconciliation  

     Sunday  3rd Sunday after Mass 
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Fr. Alvan Amadi, Pastor    Deacon Dennis Bennin, Pastoral      
amadi@cua.edu  dcndennis02@gmail.com 

Holy Rosary Faith Formation 
7/8th Grade Artwork 



Believe In and Share the Gospel 

“Jesus came to Galilee proclaiming the 

Gospel of God: ‘This is the time of fulfillment. 

The kingdom of God is at hand. Repent, 

and believe in the Gospel.’” – Mark 1:14-15 

Dear Friends, 

“Believe in the Gospel!”  As we enter the 

first Sunday of Lent, this is a great reminder 

of Jesus’s call for us.  As disciples, we are 

to deepen our relationship with Jesus and 

share Him with all we meet.  This is what 

Living the Eucharist and Sharing the Gifts is 

all about.  Your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal 

helps us spread the message across the 

Diocese, especially in our Catholic schools 

and faith formation programs.  

Catholic schools give our children the 

chance to have a top-notch education 

where Jesus is at the center.  By sharing 

Jesus with them in Catholic schools, our 

children can begin a lifelong friendship 

with Jesus.  We also see this friendship 

occurring within our faith formation  

programs as children across northeastern 

Wisconsin learn the teachings of the 

Church and bring Jesus into their hearts.  

Sharing the Good News with our young 

people answers Jesus’ call for us to 

strengthen our faith.  Our parish has been 

blessed by diocesan ministries that have 

supported our faith formation leaders and 

impacted our young people. 

Please share your gifts to the 2024 Bishop’s 

Appeal to further these essential diocesan 

ministries.  Your gift allows our linked 

parish’s faith formation leaders to bring 

Jesus to the youngest members of our 

parish.  It is your generosity that influ-

ences the future of our Church, so please 

give today.  Contact your parish office, 

use the pledge card you received at home, 

or visit the Bishop’s Appeal website at 

www.catholicfoundation.com/give to 

make your gift. 

Thank you for your gift to the Bishop’s 

Appeal and for your support of SS. Peter 

& Paul, Holy Rosary and St. Ann.   

Bishop’s Appeal  Message    



Lent 

Catholics who have celebrated 
their 14th birthday are to abstain 
from meat on Ash Wednesday, all 
Fridays in Lent and Good Friday. In 
addition to abstaining from meat, 
Catholics who have celebrated 
their 18th birthday until they cele-

brate their 59th birthday, are to fast on Ash Wednes-
day and Good Friday. Those who are bound to this reg-
ulation may only eat one full meal. Two smaller meals 
are permitted, if necessary, to maintain strength ac-
cording to one’s needs, but eating solid foods between 
meals is not permitted.  Fasting during Lent helps us 
detach from worldly comforts and desires, allowing us 
to hunger for a deeper relationship with God.  

Almsgiving reminds us of our responsibility to care for 
those in need, fostering a spirit of generosity and com-
passion.  All second collections during Lent will benefit 
our Lenten Project Faith on Fire, support for Maui, Hawaii.    

And through prayer, we communicate with God, seek-
ing forgiveness, grace, and a deeper love. Feel free to 
take one of the daily reflection prayer booklets located 
at entryways to assist you in prayer during this Lenten 
season.  

Welcome Dcn Mark Rydell 

Dcn Mark Rydell, who is a seminarian of the Green Bay 
Diocese in the last year of seminary formation, has 
been assigned to our parish for his weekend diaconal 
assignment beginning this first Sunday of Lent.  Dcn 
Mark is a transitional Deacon (which is different from a 
permanent Deacon) because he is in formation for the 
Priesthood. God willing, his priestly ordination will take 
place in the Spring this year. His seminary formation 
takes place at St. Francis de Sales Seminary in Milwau-
kee. As he is not done with seminary classes yet, he can 
only be with us 2 or 3 weekends each month begin-
ning from the first weekend of Lent, February 17/18, 
2024.  He will also assist with the Holy week litur-
gies.  Let us welcome him to our parish communities, 
support him with our prayers and provide helpful feed-
back to him as he continues to grow in his formation 
for the priesthood of Christ.  

Finance Committee Meeting  

Members of our three linked Finance Committees 
are reminded of our joint meeting this coming Tues-
day, February 20, beginning at 6:30 p.m. in the gath-
ering hall at St. Ann.  

Join us for the 11th Annual Walk to Mary! 

Saturday, May 4th  
Registration is NOW OPEN!  

To learn more visit our website walktomary.com  

Bishop’s Appeal 
We kicked-off the Bishop’s Appeal this weekend. If you 
haven’t already, you will receive information in the 
mail from the diocese. Our parish’s goals this year are:   
SS. Peter & Paul:  $44,356  Rec’d as of 2/13:  $2,665  
Holy Rosary:  $35,473   Rec’d as of 2/13: $2,540 
St. Ann:  $10,990  Rec’d as of 2/13:  $410 
Your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal helps our parishes  
assist in training and supporting pastoral ministers,  
parish staff, deacons and lay ministers. It brings faith 
formation to people of all ages. Parishes and Catholic 
schools are able to provide strong religious curriculum, 
train educators and youth leaders to discover Jesus.  

Who belongs in Retrouvaille?  

Our faith-based ministry is for all husbands and wives 
who are struggling in their marriages, regardless of 
where or whether they attend church. Financial assis-
tance is available. Get confidential information about 
our next program, which starts March 1-3 at the Norb-
ertine Center for Spirituality in Green Bay, at helpour-
marriage.org or call (920) 288-2043. 

BINGO 

Come one, come all, enjoy an afternoon of fun and  
camaraderie with your neighbors. 

The last, 1st - 8th grade St. Ann graduation class of 
1972 will be sponsoring a “Bingo” afternoon in the St. 
Ann Church basement on Sunday, Feb. 18 from 1:30 - 
4:00 p.m. or until prizes are gone. Snow date Sunday, 
Feb. 25.Prizes are new or gently used White Elephant 
gifts and grocery items. This event is free to the public. 

Passion Play 
In this, our 17th year, we are blessed to continue offering 
you a timeless, inspiring production celebrating the life, 
death and triumphant resurrection of our Lord.  
Strengthen your Lenten journey March 21st through 24t 

at the Xavier Fine Arts Theatre in Appleton.  This pro-
duction is appropriate for all ages.  A video sampling of 
the show may be seen on the production web-
site, www.newpassionplay.org.  
For more show information and tickets, please visit: 

www.newpassionplay.org or call the Xavier box office 

at (920)-733-8840.  Open hours are Monday and 

Wednesday from noon to 3:00 pm. 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0013iMcXLQ432bXk_w9FKntWKi8CJ5ZWprip5lZPEihTsfpnvtm2BJLD35rthdF_BvlSYkAgDjR43E9l98A44g8SObqzPPXTD9ZyA2o0UBb-I7O4uLMJMLCXg1F1NYBIs1DemrSPyH7o3bfpErPjmvJyg==&c=nE_Qwg3jWEPb_KPHRxvj9T76I6DyLEjUvlaExPxgp7AgwA5sUvuz7Q==&ch=nRbx2rHjXuSi
http://www.newpassionplay.org/
http://www.newpassionplay.org


SS. Peter & Paul, Kiel 

 Bishop’s Appeal  

The appeal has officially kicked off and pledge cards were 
mailed to you recently.  Please prayerfully consider the 
blessings our generous God has bestowed upon you and 
make a donation in the name of SS. Peter & Paul.   

  Senior Birthdays  

‘Senior parishioners’ celebrate their birthdays during the 
month February. They include: Helen Kornetzke (1), Tony 
Kauth (1), Marlene Bartell (3), Al Morgen (3), Mary Ann 
Schnur (4), Caroline Scharenbroch (9),  Ken Werdeo (20) and 
Yvonne Schneider (20). May God Bless you on your birthday 
and all through the year!!  

 Easter Flowers  

You can help decorate the church for Easter by making a 
donation for flowers in memory of a loved one or in thanks-
giving. Your packet of envelopes includes one for Easter 
Flowers. You can use that envelope or one of your own 
clearly marked “Easter Flowers” and drop it in the collection 
basket. Please specify who you would like the flowers in 
memory of or in honor of.  

 Lenten Project Collections  

At each weekend Mass during Lent we will have a second 
collection to benefit our Lenten Project: “Faith on Fire.”  A 
special envelope can be found in this week’s bulletin, feel 
free to use a regular envelope marked “Lenten Project” or 
you can find envelopes on the table under the TV in the nar-
thex.  Be sure to include your name on the envelope. If you 
wish to contribute to our Building & Maintenance collection, 
you can drop your green envelope in the first stewardship 
collection any weekend of the month in February & March.  

 Changes in Your Household?  

Is a cell phone now your primary household phone? Have 

you moved? We’d appreciate having your new address or 
phone number. Change of address, change of name, marital 
status—these are the things we need to keep our records accu-
rate. Please help us by notifying us of any changes.  
 Sanctuary Candle 
The date was listed incorrectly for the sanctuary candle last week.   
For the week of February 11 the Sanctuary Candle was burning 
In Memory of Rose Ann & Elmer Werdeo.  Sorry for the mix 
up.   
 Fish Fry Dinner  

Our 12th Annual Fish Fry will be ‘to go only’ on 
Friday, March 1 from 11 am -6:30 pm. We’ve 
expanded the pick up hours to the lunch hour 
and offer one dinner choice: a 3-piece fish with 
baby reds, applesauce, coleslaw, bread & tartar sauce for $13. 
Homemade tortes will be $2.  

Yes, we still need tortes! See the sign up sheet in the nar-
thex if you can donate a torte or two. We’ve got about 23 
now and need at least 45!  We also need 3 one—gallon sized 
Miracle Whips for our homemade tartar sauce.   

  Bringing it Back! 

We would love to bring back the Country Breakfast.  While 
the breakfast can be a profitable venture for our parish, our 
focus is on fellowship among workers and customers rather 
than income.   It is always a joy to see our grade-schoolers 
working side by side with our “more experienced” parishion-
ers.  We also draw visitors from outside our parish commu-
nity to this event.  If you think you might like to be part of a 
committee for the breakfast, or maybe a simplified version of 
it, contact Kim in the office. Sometimes stewardship looks 
like time and talent.   

SS. Peter & Paul Liturgical Roles 

  
Saturday, Feb 24 

4 pm 
Sunday, Feb 25 

8 am 

GREETERS J Baldock Volunteer Needed 

LECTOR A Roe J DeTroye 

EUCHARIST 
J Schuette 

C Stein 
Volunteers Needed 

SERVERS Novaks 
D Arenz 
K Pethan 
R Hoerth 

USHERS S Roe 
J DeTroye 

T Kohlmann 

Calendar of Events   +Mass Intentions 

February 19-25, 2024 

Mon Pietra Fitness  4:15 pm/PC 

 Soup [5:30 pm] & Stations [6:30] 
Tues Mass  8:30 am  +Elwood & Andrew Voland 
 Pietra Fitness  9 am/PC 
 SVdP Mtg  5 pm/Voland Hall 
 Linked Finance Committee Mtg  6:30 pm/St. An 
Sat Reconciliation  3:15 pm 
 Mass 4 pm      + Al Hartmann 
Sun    Mass   8 am    + Don & Priscilla Schneider and  
    Ginnie Ortlieb 
  Rosary  6 pm 

    Your Stewardship Sharing 

Ending February 11, 2024 

  Stewardship  $   4,476.50 

  Loose    $      218.81 

  Building & Main $        35.00   

  Needed weekly to meet budget: $5,962 Under $1,486   

   Thank you for your contributions! 

For the week of February 18 the  
Sanctuary Candle is burning  
in memory of Pete DeTroye 



St. Ann, St. Anna 

Save the Date! 
St Ann 175th Anniversary- May 31, 2026  

We are looking for volunteers to help set up com-
mittees for the planning of our 175th Anniversary in 
2026.  It is not too early to start planning.  If interest-
ed call Lynette Mierzejewski at 920-254-8738. 

Lenten Project 

All second collections during Lent will benefit our Lenten 
Project.  Special envelopes are available at each en-
trance or simply mark an envelope “Lenten Project”. If 
you’d like to make a donation to our Building & 
Grounds fund, please use a Building & Grounds enve-
lope and drop it in the first collection. Thank you. 

Easter Flower Collection Envelopes 

There are envelopes available to make a donation for 
flowers to decorate for Easter.  Envelopes are located 
at each entrance and can be dropped in the collec-
tion. Thank you 

 Mass & Bulletin Announcements 

If you have information that you would like announced 
at Mass,  please email the information to Lisa Gross.  
lgross6@hotmail.com.  If you’d like something in the 
bulletin, please contact Kim at 920-894-3553 or secre-
tary@sspeternpaul.org .   

Scrip  

Shop with gift cards that give back! It’s a convenient 
way to support a cause you care about; your parish. 
You can even go to RaiseRight.com and purchase scrip. 
right on your phone!  

Winnebago East Shore Lions Sweetheart  
Cash Raffle Winners 

$2000.00-Lyla Bertram-Mt. Calvary 

$1000.00-Mark Fritz-St. Cloud 

$750.00-Jack Huss-Fond du Lac 

$500.00-Mike Fuhrmann-New Holstein 

$250.00- Bob Benzinger-Fond du Lac; Jeffrey Mand-
Malone 

$100.00-Wes Grube-Chilton; Robert Koenen-Mt. Cal-
vary; Pam Simon-Fond du Lac; Tom Steffen-St. Cloud; 
Jeff Atkinson-Mt. Calvary; Paula Pethan-New Holstein; 
Kim Leonhard-?; Jackson Ferguson-Mt. Calvary; Rose 
Ann Birr-Mayville 

$50.00-Tom Steffen-St. Cloud; Dianne Mary Ausloos-

Mt. Calvary; Bernie Mueller-New Holstein; Kitty Petrie

-Mt. Calvary; Taylor Bolding-? 

  Your Stewardship Sharing – Feb 11, 2024  

  Church Support Envelopes    $   1,375.00 

  Loose Offering        $      170.00 

       Weekly Stewardship needed to meet budget: $1,154.00   

 Thank you for your contributions! 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intention  

Sunday – February 18  

Mass 8 am   +Sharon (Kempf) Blanke 

Reconciliation Following Mass 
BINGO  1:30-4 pm  Church Basement 
Tuesday—February 20 

St. Ann Quilters  8:30—11:30am @ Ken Turba home 

Linked Finance Committee Mtg  6:30 pm/SA 

Wednesday — February 21 

Stations & Rosary  6:30 pm 

Reconciliation Grades 2—8 @ Holy Rosary 

Thursday – February 22 

Mass 8:30 am +James Heus 

Friday – February 23 

Exposition & Adoration 4-5 pm 

Sunday – February 25 

Mass 8 am   +Cletus, Rose & Mike Dickrell 

St. Ann Parish Liturgical Roles 

  
Sunday – February 25  

8 am Mass 

GREETERS Jill Preissner 

LECTOR David Winkel 

EUCHARIST Julie Schoenborn 

SERVER Leo DeBruin 

USHERS 
Dennis Preissner 

Larry Kempf 

GIFT BEARERS Dickrell Family 

mailto:lgross6@hotmail.com


Holy Rosary, New Holstein 

Stations of the Cross 
Join us today at 1:00 pm for Stations of the Cross. A  
devotion that commemorates Jesus Christ's last day on 
Earth as a man. The 14 stations focus on specific events 
of His last day, beginning with His condemnation. The 
stations are commonly used as a mini pilgrimage as the 
individual moves from station to station. At each station, 
the individual recalls and meditates on a specific event 
from Christ's last day. What a great way to spend time in 
reflection with our Lord. 

Spring Into Cash  
Our spring fund raiser is well underway. Thank you, 
those who have turned in your tickets and money. There 
are many parishioners who have not picked up their tickets 
yet. The box is in the west wing.  

Book Club 
Join us for the next Book Club on Wednesday, 
March 13th at 6:00 pm in the school library. 
The book is “Where the Children Take Us” by 
Zain Ascher. If you have any questions, 
please contact Joan Kabat at 920-841-8358. 

Hygiene Product Drive 
St. Vincent de Paul’s Helping Hands Food Pantry is having 
their annual Hygiene & Cleaning Product drive in February 
and ending March 11. Boxes are available in each wing of 
church for you to place your donations. 
 

Helping Hands Food Pantry Needs 
Thank you for your continued support. We could use the 
following items in the pantry:  kleenix, baked beans, peanut 
butter, jams and jellies and deodorant, shampoo and  
conditioner. Please put the items in the box located in 
the back of each wing. 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intentions 

Monday – Feb 19 
    Choir| 6:15 pm (church) 
Tuesday – Feb 20 
    Parish Staff Mtg| 1:30 pm SSPP 
    Finance Council Mtg| 6:30 pm SA 
Wednesday – Feb 21 
    Mass| 8:30 am + For the Living & Deceased 
Members of the Wilberscheid & Langenfeld Families 
    Adoration | 4:00-5:00 pm Church 
Saturday – Feb 24 
    6:00 pm Mass + (open) 
Sunday – Feb 25 

10:00 am Mass + Jim Roehrig 
Stations of the Cross| 1:00 pm  

Your Stewardship of Sharing 
For Week Ending February 11, 2024: 

Church Support Envelopes:           $  4,956.00 

Loose Offertory:        $      297.00 

Student Envelopes        $          3.00 

Building & Grounds        $      216.00 

Bishop’s Appeal Goal       $ 35,473.00 

Gifts Received – 23        $   2,540.00   

Adult Envelopes Needed Weekly to Meet Budget:  $4,275.00  

       Received in January $9,604.00    Monthly Budget:  $17,100.00 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS! 

     Holy Rosary Liturgical Ministers 
  February 24 

Saturday 6:00 PM 
February 25 

Sunday 10:00 AM 

LECTOR Gary Winkler Christy Schmitz 
ALTAR SERVERS Riley Schoenborn 

Della Danes 
Corbin Danes 
Della Danes 

PRECIOUS BODY Ana Ramaker Marlyn Knier 
               -N 
USHERS -M 

             -S 

Volunteer Needed 

Bill Atkinson 

Volunteer Needed 

Brian Giebel 
Donna Schwantes 

Dan Schirmer 
                   -N 
GREETERS -M 

                 -S 

Volunteer Needed 

Bill Atkinson 

Volunteer Needed 

Brian/Megan Giebel 
Sue Philippi 

Chris Schirmer 
CANTOR John Klinzing Choir 

ORGANIST Ann Arbuckle Ann Arbuckle 

Sanctuary Candle Memorial 
For the week of February 18, the  

Sanctuary Candle is burning in Memory of 
Vicky Ramminger 



St. Ann 

    Donna Schmitz     894-7153         

    Valeria Kempf       894-2370 

Holy Rosary 

       Barb Weber 898-5614 

        

SS. Peter & Paul 

      Fran Pitz  894-3017 

      Rita Nigrelli 286-0551 
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Baptism 
Congratulations on the birth of your child!  Contact 
the office at least one month before desired date of 
Baptism to arrange for preparation.   

Marriage 
Congratulations on your engagement!  Contact  
the office at least six months before your intended 
date to meet with Father Amadi and to make  
arrangements for the marriage preparation process.   

Bequests 
Please remember our parishes when making out 
your will.  Thank you.    

Leadership 
Fr. Alvan Amadi  Pastor 

Fr. Carl Diederichs  Priest Celebrant 

Deacon Dennis Bennin  Pastoral Associate 

Deacon Pat Knier  Deacon 

St. Ann   898-4884 
stann1851@gmail.com  threeparishesonefaith.org  
June Winkel  Rel. Ed Coordinator 
Kay Schmitz  Trustee Secretary  
Sandy Winkel  Trustee Treasurer  
Cheri Schmitz   Pastoral Council Chair 
Colleen Schnell  Finance Council Chair   

Holy Rosary  898-4884 
hrparish_1@charter.net   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Lynne Becker   Parish Business Manager 

Lindsay Schultz  Rel Ed Coordinator 

Diane Pleviak   Trustee Secretary  

Gary Wildenberg   Trustee Treasurer  

Tom Fleming   Pastoral Council Chair 

Jarrod Greuel     Finance Council Chair 

SS. Peter & Paul  894-3553 
secretary@sspeternpaul.org   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Kim Driscoll  Parish Office Manager 

Danielle Ehlenbeck Rel. Ed. Coordinator 

Mary Jo Meyer  Liturgy & Music Coordinator 

Karen Pethan  Trustee Secretary  

Karen Schneider Trustee Treasurer  

Guy Chollet  Pastoral Council Chair 

Karen Hennings  Finance Council Chair 

Divine Savior Catholic School   894-3533   
www.divinesaviorschool.org 
Martha Holst  School Administrator 
Amy Schweitzer  Administrative Assistant 
Office   423 Fremont St, Kiel 

“Watch and pray that you may not enter  
into temptation. The Spirit indeed is willing,  

but the flesh is weak.”              ~ Matthew 26:41 

Help Us! Help Others!    Donate. Shop. Volunteer! 

            SVdP Kiel Thrift Store  

1234 Teckla Place    920.894.7834 

Line 1) store          Line2) assistance  

In the Community 

SVdP Society  

Brunch 

On Sunday, February 25, St. Michael's Parish will host a 
Hearty Brunch from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. at the Branch Station, 
8112 Village Drive, Branch. The brunch includes baked 
chicken, mashed potatoes, dressing, coleslaw, egg bake, 
breakfast potatoes, pancakes, sausage, bacon, vegetable, 
dessert, and beverage, plus more!  Adults $18; Ages 12 
and under $9; Ages 2 and under Free. Raffle tickets with 
$1,000 first prize along with Basket Raffles will also be 

available.  

West of 57 

Do you have dinner plans? You might now! Our West of 57 
Restaurant event is back for the month of February. Come 
dine in each of our communities the month of February for a 
chance to win free dinner for a year. (a gift card for each 

month of the year). It's easy... dine in, carry out or order 
delivery once during the month of February in EACH of our 
communities Kiel, Elkhart Lake and Plymouth, and email a 
picture of all three receipts to chamber@elkhartlake.com to 

be entered in the drawing. 

Multiple entries are excepted, $10 minimum. Entries accepted 
until Tuesday March 1st and the drawing will be Monday 

March 4th. 

mailto:stann1851@gmail.com
mailto:chamber@elkhartlake.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assoc. Broker / Senior Realtor 

Join us as our 
guest to discern 

your membership. 

Millhome, 1st Thursday 

each month @7pm 

920-946-2778 

Our motto   
"We Serve" 

Our Mission: Sight, Hunger, Diabetes, Childhood Cancer 

Power Washing & Landscaping 

Joseph Mertes     920-334-0003 

894-3348  www.meiselwitzfh.com 

513 Fremont St, Kiel 

Dave Burg @ 920-948-4296  

We see the face 

of Christ in 

those we serve. 

920-894-7834 

1234 Teckla Place, Kiel 


